

OFFICE OF THE VICE CHANCELLOR FOR ACADEMIC AFFAIRS UNIVERSITY OF THE PHILIPPINES DILIMAN

DILC Building, R. Magsaysay Avenue, UP Diliman, Quezon City 1101 +632 8928 5107 or +632 8981 8500 local 2583 | ovcaa.upd@up.edu.ph

MEMORANDUM NO. OVCAA-ECA 20-584

TO: DEANS, INSTITUTE DIRECTORS, DEPARTMENT CHAIRS, ALL FACULTY, and STUDENTS

FROM: EVANGELINE C AMOR, PhD

Vice-Chancellor for Academic Affairs

SUBJECT: REMINDERS AND UPDATES ON ACADEMIC MATTERS IN LIGHT OF COVID-19

DATE: 27 March 2020

As we enter our 3rd week of enhanced community quarantine (ECQ), we would like to remind our students and faculty of the following:

- 1. UP Diliman's COVID-19 advisory page can be viewed at https://upd.edu.ph/covid-19-advisory/
- All academic activities such as online classes, alternative modes of learning, submission of requirements, are suspended until 14 April 2020 per the Chancellor's message to the UP Diliman Community dated 17 March 2020, OVPAA MEMOs 2020-38 and 2020-29, and OVCAA Memos ECA 20-580 and 20-582.
- 3. All academic deadlines such as dropping, LOA, and payments of tuition fees are suspended.
- 4. The OUR will propose necessary adjustments to deadlines of academic activities in the academic calendar.
- 5. The OVCAA and OUR will propose necessary changes in academic rules in light of COVID-19.

The University is considering options on how to move forward with the Second Semester AY 2019-2020. Final guidelines will be issued before the end of the UPD suspension period.

Mass promotion (i.e., giving a grade of pass to all students, regardless of standing) is not considered as an option at this time.

Thank you very much.

Keep safe, everyone.